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Moss Vale High School website :  www.mossvale-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Respectful, Safe and Responsible Learners 

 

Open Boys Hockey Team 
5th in the State 

Moss Vale High School 

P. O. Box 137 Moss Vale 2577 

Tel: (02) 4868 1717    Fax:  (02)  4868 2787 

“Innovation, Opportunity, Connection 

Inspiring Success” 

E-mail  :  mossvale-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

IMPORTANT SCHOOL DATES 
 

 Last Day of Term 3 Friday 18 September 2015 
 

School Resumes  Tuesday 6 October  

    for all Staff & all Students  

See story page 13 
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Principal‟s Report 

Best Wishes – Year 12 Class of 2015 

The last week of this term will mark the last formal week of secondary schooling for our Year 12 students, the class of 

2015. Last week the students in Year 12 were farewelled by everyone at school at a special assembly and this week 

we will hold a graduation assembly to mark the end of their secondary schooling. 

I want to say a BIG thank you to all the students and the incredible contributions that they have made to our school. 

We also wish each of our Year 12 students every success in their future. We hope and trust that they take advantage 

of the opportunities that will come their way and we look forward to hearing of their dreams becoming reality! 

School Captains 

I would like to congratulate Lachlan Williams, Hamish Schaeffer, Harriet Snaith and Lucy Backhouse for recently being 

selected to become our school captains for 2016. This is an incredible honour for these students and we wish them 

every success.  

I also would like to make a very special mention of the following students: Tim Cubit, Dominque Palmer, Sienna Harvey, 

Charlotte Fitzgerald and Gabby Middleton for participating in the extensive selection process for the role of school 

captains. These students are just wonderful young people who should be incredibly proud of how they carry 

themselves – I know the whole school community is incredibly proud of each of them as they will become our senior 

student leadership team. These students play a vital leadership role across the school and our community. 

Congratulations to all these amazing students! 

 

Boys Hockey 

A very special mention needs to be made of our award winning boys hockey team and their coach Mr Nash. For the 

third season in a row, our school’s team played in the state hockey finals in Sydney and this year our boys finished 5 th 

in NSW – congratulations boys, we are very proud of you! Go Moss Vale High School! 

Our school has a strong tradition in Hockey and in many ways this is due to the wonderful efforts of Mr Nash – he is a 

great coach and so we look forward to even more success in the future. 

 

Special Education – Expanding Times 

As a result of our school getting bigger through increasing student enrolments, next year our special education unit will 

move from 3 classes to 4 classes with the addition of an extra autism class to the existing class structure. This is a 

wonderful exciting development for our school and we are excited by this growth and development. 

Our new students will bring a lot of positive spirit to the school and we will also see the addition of more school staff to 

support these students in their education. Term 4 will be spent busily planning and developing the structures for our 

new students as we get set for an exciting 2016. 
 

The holidays are almost upon us . . .  

As Term 3 draws to a close, it presents us with a great opportunity to reflect back on the term and the many wonderful 

things that we have achieved in the last few months.  

Last week we had a school assembly and it was once again a great opportunity to celebrate the incredibly positive 

spirit that exists at Moss Vale High School. The ability to present students with their awards was really inspiring. This 

assembly showcased the caring, inspiring spirit in our school and was a wonderful way to reflect back on what at times 

has been a challenging term but the positive spirit of Moss Vale High School has remained strong and evident! 

I want to wish all students, staff and members of our community a safe, relaxing two week school holiday period. 

Please keep safe but take the time to relax and enjoy spending time doing all those things you enjoy. 

A reminder that school will return for both students and staff on Tuesday 6 October 2015 

 

Peter Macbeth 
Principal
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Deputy Principal‟s Report 

Positive Behaviour for Success (PBS) 

We have had a busy and successful term with PBS. We recently presented a whole school PBS lesson focusing on raising 

awareness of adolescent mental health issues. Below is an outline of the lesson that students engaged with in week 7 of term: 

    

1. Task: Brainstorm and initiate a brief discussion about mental health.  

What is mental health? Why is mental health important? What do you know about mental health?  

Use the mind map to document your answers. Work as a class or in small groups with the maps provided and keep 

one to hand in. 

  

2. Task: Watch the YouTube clip- Xavier Eales Speech on Friendship https://vimeo.com/134160951  

Why is it important to discuss mental health? Why do we sometimes tiptoe around mental health? How can we 

raise awareness of mental health? Complete the „personal reflection‟ worksheet.  

 

3. Task: Watch the brief YouTube clip „How to talk about it‟ – BEYOND BLUE  

 https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uKZKo2qMXaE 

Did you find this clip helpful? Would you feel comfortable talking about mental health? What we can do to be 

proactive?  

 

Hand out speech bubbles and ask students to write a sentence or two about what they can do to help raise 

awareness of mental health. These speech bubbles will make our „Moss Vale High Stands Together‟ wall, to be 

displayed in the hall. Students are encouraged to write neatly and decorate their speech bubble.  

 

4. Task: Handout the Moss Vale High School pamphlet and ask students to complete the back. Suggest students 

keep this in their diary or in a safe place.  

 

 Extension Activity:  Work in groups to design their own ad campaign (PBS iMovie or song etc) to raise awareness 

of mental health, particularly in young people.  

 

This PBS lesson coincided with our fundraiser for Life Wave Awareness day where students were asked to wear green, the 

international colour for mental health, and make a gold coin donation. The day was designed to raise awareness of how mental 

health problems can significantly impact on individuals, families and communities.  

 

Many young people are suffering with various mental health issues.  75% of all severe mental illness starts before the age of 24. 

By age 21, just over half of young people will have experienced a diagnosable psychiatric disorder. Suicide accounts for 17.8 per 

cent of deaths in the 15-19 year age group. Good mental health is fundamental to quality of life and physical health. It contributes 

to the ability to find satisfying social roles in life and allows people to form positive relationships with others. For young people who 

are still developing socially, emotionally and physically, the development of a mental health problem or disorder can disrupt and 

seriously impede their social development, education, family relationships and vocational path. Mental health issues affect not 

only the young person, but also their family, carers, friends and the wider community. Yet there is evidence that young people do 

not readily access services to support their mental health needs.  

 

As a school community, we raised $600 and all of this money has been donated to Beyond Blue, an organisation that promotes 

good mental health and creates change to protect everyone‟s mental health and improve the lives of individuals, families and 

communities affected by depression, anxiety and suicide. A fantastic effort!  

 

 

Continued over ….. 

https://vimeo.com/134160951
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uKZKo2qMXaE
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PBS Fundraising Term 4 

One in five girls around the world is denied her right to an education. We are intending to support the „One Girl Foundation‟ next 

term by raising funds to enable a girl from a developing country to be educated for an entire year. It takes $500 to educate one girl 

for a year, and it is our goal to raise enough money to educate at least two girls who would not otherwise receive an education in 

their country. 

Vivos and Merit System 

Our Vivo and merit systems are running exceptionally well with a huge number of students accessing Vivo and gaining merit 

awards. The following students have received the most Vivos in the last half of this term: 

Year 12- Josh Knox,  Jennifer Dyer and Natasha Wann 

Year 11-  Laura Mulcahy, Josh Conquest and Charlotte Fitzgerald 

Year 10- Olivia Yearsley, Ryan Jones and Luke Webb 

Year 9- Leah Drayton, Nikki Vaughn and Angus Hicban-Lee 

Year 8- Jemima Huggett, Daisy Schaefer and Breanna Johnson 

Year 7-Ben Brodie, Bryce Coppins and Liam Hinchcliffe 

The Support Unit-  Cooper Vincent, Jasmine Bopping and Jack Moore 

Congratulations to these wonderful students! 

SRC Elections  
The SRC is a vital part of Moss Vale High School. We organise fundraising events, work collaboratively with PBS, attend leadership 

events and raise awareness of important social issues. Recently, we held SRC elections for 2015-2016. Thank you to those 

students who applied and demonstrated a desire to help and support our school. Before I announce our new SRC members I would 

like to thank the current SRC members for all their hard work and service. We greatly appreciate all the work you have done.  

Our newly elected SRC members are:  

From Year 7: Claire Middleton and Amirah Harvey; From Year 8: Daisy Schaefer and Joel Hinchcliffe; From Year 9: Bella 
Matthews, Jacinta Burns, Kelsey Atwood and Elliot Hinschen-Teeuwen; From Year 10: Makayla Toft, Josh Huggett, Hannah 
Whatman and Nick Dennett 
From Year 11: Lucy Backhouse, Harriet Snaith, Dominique Palmer, Sienna Harvey, CharlotteFitzgerald, Gabby Middleton, 
Tim Cubit, Hamish Schaefer and Lachlan Williams. 
 
I am looking forward to working with our SRC and with our four new Captains, Harriet Snaith, Lucy Backhouse, Hamish 
Schaefer and Lachlan Williams. 
 

Many thanks to Ms Lidgard for all of her outstanding efforts in organising these elections and with running SRC. 

Farewell Year 12 

I would like to wish Year 12 all the very best for their HSC exams and for the future. I can honestly say that it has been a pleasure 

knowing these lovely young people who have been outstanding representatives for Moss Vale High School. I would like to 

particularly thank our outgoing Captains for their assistance throughout the year in running our fabulous assemblies. Many thanks 

to India Wallbridge, Ashlee Garske, Nadia Shaw and Max Hanrahan. All the best, Year 12! 

I would finally like to acknowledge Mrs Janeen Pepping for the fantastic job she has done as Year Adviser over the past six years 

with nurturing, guiding, coaxing, disciplining and encouraging these young people.  Thank you, Mrs Pepping! 
 

School Holidays 

Finally, I would like to wish all of our students and staff a wonderful and well-deserved holiday. Thank you to everyone for their 

efforts this term. 

 

All staff and students return on Tuesday, October 6. 

 

Patricia Holmes 

Deputy Principal 
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Recommended Reading Guessing Competition 

Although many students entered there could be only one winner: Lauren Fahey of Year 12 correctly guessed that Mr McLoughlin 
had read Noble House by James Clavell. Lauren was presented with a library bag and two book vouchers: one for herself, and 
one to give the gift of reading. The fabric was created by Jacob Nakanull (Ahwon) of Yirritja clan near Pine Creek in the Northern 
Territory and is titled „Yellow Waters‟. Jacob‟s story is that “Once this spirit was a fish, then it turned into a mermaid. The crocodile, 

stingray, snake and turtle are her children”. 

A full list of the actual teachers and their books can be found on the BLG blog at  

https://bamirlanguagegallery.wordpress.com/book-cover-guessing-competition/ 

Preliminary English 

As the term draws to a close, students in Year 11 will be completing their Preliminary English courses. Term 4 marks the beginning 

of the three compulsory English courses offered at Moss Vale High School: Advanced, Standard and English Studies. 

The final grade each student will receive for the Preliminary course is based on a combination of assessment marks, class tasks 
and participation in class activities such as discussions.  All students should have a good idea of their progress in English after 

receiving their Yearly Exam results.  

It is imperative that students discuss the most appropriate English course for their skills, abilities and level of commitment in Year 
12, as the two ATAR courses, Advanced and Standard, will follow different patterns of study. For example, Advanced English will 
begin the HSC with Module B: Close Study of Text to enable the class to attend a production of Hamlet at the Opera House in 
November. The Standard English classes will begin with the Area of Study: Discovery. Students must be in the most suitable 

course  from the beginning of Term 4 to avoid disruption in their learning.  

Red Room Poetry Company 

In Week 3 next term, on October 23, Year 10 students will have the opportunity to participate in a workshop with the well-respected 
Zohab Khan. Currently the Australia Poetry Slam Champion, Zohab has toured Asia, the Middle East and Europe. He is also an 
accomplished didgeridoo player, harmonica beat-boxer and hip-hop artist. Find out more at http://redroomcompany.org/poet/zohab

-zee-khan/ 

The first thirty students to complete the excursion form and pay $13 will be assured a place in this exciting activity where they will 
listen and respond to contemporary  Australian poetry and compose their own works. Those students who also sing the „consent to 

publish‟ form will have their poetry uploaded to the Red Room website. 

Please see Ms Burke for more information and a permission note.  

Public Speaking at Moss Vale High School  -  Charlotte FitzGerald and India Walbridge  

This term, Charlotte FitzGerald and India Walbridge represented Moss Vale High School in Rotary‟s annual public speaking 

competition. The Four Way Test is an ethical guide for Rotarians to use for their personal and professional relationships. The Four 

Way Test asks four questions: 1. Is it the TRUTH? 2. Is it FAIR to all concerned? 3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER 

FRIENDSHIPS? 4. Will it be BNEFICIAL to all concerned?  

Students were asked to prepare a six minute speech on a topic of their own choosing. Charlotte and India both wrote thoughtful 

and insightful speeches on topics close to their heart. Our local Rotarians were very impressed by the calibre of the speeches and 

their personal commitment and dedication. Charlotte FitzGerald was chosen as the overall winner on the night and progressed 

through to the next round.  

Following the local competition, Charlotte progressed to the district final, held at Mittagong Golf Club. Charlotte again spoke with 

such passion and clarity on her topic, „Being your best self‟, despite not being selected on this occasion. 

Congratulations to both India and Charlotte on your achievement and success in public speaking!  

 
Kerri-Jane Burke 
HT English 

English Experiences 

https://bamirlanguagegallery.wordpress.com/book-cover-guessing-competition/
http://redroomcompany.org/poet/zohab-zee-khan/
http://redroomcompany.org/poet/zohab-zee-khan/
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The Moss Vale Show Society Inc. will be holding it's third annual “Heights in the Highlands” 

Showjumping Festival on Saturday and Sunday 24 -25 October at the Moss Vale Showground.  It is expected 

that over 200 riders from all over NSW will compete over the weekend. 

 

The Show Society is   looking for volunteers to assist with the smooth running of the event and were wondering 

if any students would like to undertake some Community Service to help us out.  It need not be for the whole 

weekend, a few hours would be terrific.  Obviously it may appeal to students who are interested in riding. 

 

As a guideline, the students would carry out tasks such as picking up fallen show jump poles, distributing cool 

drinks, morning tea, lunch and afternoon tea to judges and marshals, being a runner from the various rings to 

the office, distributing results and relaying messages, plus helping with the set-up after school on the Friday 

afternoon and pack up on Sunday afternoon.  This would involve setting up small gazebos, moving pot plants 

and show jump poles and wings. 

 

Any help would be greatly appreciated.  If interested please contact Ms McNeill at Moss Vale High School on 

4868 1717. 

 

 

 

Moss Vale High School warmly invites all parents and carers to participate in the Partners in Learning parent survey. This is a 
follow-on from the Student Tell Them From Me survey currently being completed by students at our school. The survey asks 

parents and carers questions about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and engagement. 

Being involved in this survey will help our school understand the perspectives of parents and carers on their child's experience 

at school. This valuable feedback will help our school make practical improvements.  

The survey is conducted entirely online at home or on public computers. The survey typically takes 15 minutes or less to 
complete and remains completely anonymous. The parent survey is now open for your entries and will conclude 5 October 
2015. Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, however, your responses are very much appreciated and help us build an 

even better school for your children and our students, together. 

To access the survey copy and paste this link into your web browser:  

 https://www.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_username=parent17144&j_password=Mos8388 

More survey information is also available via our website at:  

 http://www.mossvale-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

Thank you for your participation. 

 

Simone McNeill  
Head Teacher Admin  

 

Expression of Interest 

https://www.tellthemfromme.com/j_acegi_security_check?j_username=parent17144&j_password=Mos8388
http://www.mossvale-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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To attend performances held by Moss Vale High School you will now be 

able to purchase your tickets online. 

 

Simply click on the link in our website to take you directly to the current 

performance booking site where you can choose your seats, pay with 

your credit card and print off your ticket to gain admission to the 

performance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

No waiting in queues at the door on the night! 

 

Our first performance will be on Thursday 8 October 2015 - a Drama 

Evening. Bookings are now open so see our website for the link to make 

a booking. 

 

 

Maureen Sinclair 

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATIVE MANAGER 
 

Message from School Administrative Manager 
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G‟day athletes, we are nearing the end of the term and it‟s time to push that last little bit of stamina to see through the term and 

continue supporting our school in all aspect of sport! 

Congratulations to our wonderful hockey lads and their success in the state hockey this year.  The team consists of Jack 

Donovan, Josh Ditton, Jesse Mauger, Ben Bromfield, Max Hanrahan, Beau Hanrahan, Harrison Hill, Connor Tuddenham, 

Wyatt Cutting, Jason Delamont, Will Simpson, Josh Heyhorn, Linden Bogdanovic  and Mark Rolles. 

For full details of the top eight carnival and the team‟s successes over the year, see Mr Nash‟s report on page 13. 

Rugby Union has made an impact at the school and Mr Dubois couldn‟t be happier. The game they play in the heavens is 
building at MVHS and we have been lucky enough to have the NSW rugby union visit us for a discovery day. The rugby squad 
has been training their hearts out for our first 7‟s tournament on October 3. Our under 16‟s girls and boys will be playing in the 

biggest 7‟s tournament south of Sydney. Please pass them on your best wishes and please try and come and support us.  

Moss Vale High needs your help! We are part of the A-Mart Allsports community kick back program. For every dollar spent at 
Amart, in Mittagong, the school will receive 5% of money spent, kicked back to the school. That might not sound like much but if 
everybody nominates our school as their kick back recipient then we will build a big fund for us to spend on improving the school. 

See the next page for more info! 

That‟s all the highlights from the sports reel this term and remember good things come to those who sweat.  

Mr. DB‟s fun, fit, fact: Rugby League fans are in the heat of the Rugby League finals. I know most of you go for the mighty 

Bulldogs but, best of luck to all teams in the race to the big day!  

 

Mr Adam Dubois 
Sports Coordinator 
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_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

9 & 10 PASS 

Australian Institute of Sport  

Enhancing Performance, Opportunities and Pathways Camp 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

On 27 - 29  July, students from the Years 9 and 10 Major PASS classes travelled to Canberra with Mr 
Vandenbergh and Mrs Rossi to the Australian Institute of Sport for a three day, two night camp. During 
our stay we got to experience a taste of the life of an elite athlete at this wonderful facility. As soon 
as we arrived we checked in, and were welcomed to the AIS with an initial briefing and the house 
rules. Over the three days we attended interesting lectures in the Bronze Room about Recovery, 
Nutrition, Biomechanics and Performance Analysis and Physiotherapy.  We also got to meet Joe 
Caletti, the Joey’s Under 17’s Soccer Captain. Joe talked to us about his experience at the AIS, he told 
us about himself as an athlete and a day in his life.  
  
The dining hall was a buffet for breakfast, lunch and dinner, with a changing menu each day, a full 
buffet of healthy, nutritious sports performance meals. We toured the AIS complex and we were lucky 
enough to watch some of Australia’s top athletes train.  We saw the male gymnastics team, the Joeys 
soccer team and the male volleyball team.  
 
We also participated in practical lessons focusing on strength and conditioning, basketball skills and 
boot camp training with some of the top elite athletes and trainers. Every day we had some free time, 
we went to the drop pools, the synthetic soccer field or we just kicked a ball around outside. Our time 
at the AIS was amazing, everybody had so much fun and we all learned a lot. Thank you to Mr 
Vandenbergh for organising this fun filled camp, it was an experience of a lifetime!! 
 
 

By Brooke Fitzgerald 10 PASS 
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Fifth in 2012, the second best hockey team in NSW in 2013, sixth in 2014 and now the Moss Vale High School boy‟s hockey team 

have done it again. They have accomplished the feat of the fifth best hockey school in NSW for 2015.  

In the process, they have earned the right to be crowned the best  sporting team that Moss Vale High School has ever produced 
since 1963.  The team consists of four members who have been a part of all four winning Moss Vale High School teams since 
2012. They are Jack Donovan, Josh Ditton, Jesse Mauger and Ben Bromfield. These students are all in Year 12 so it marks an 

end of a very dominant sporting era at MVHS.  

Congratulations also to the other members of the team. What an outstanding achievement! They are Max Hanrahan, Beau 
Hanrahan, Harrison Hill, Connor Tuddenham, Wyatt Cutting, Jason Delamont, Will Simpson, Josh Heyhorn, Linden 

Bogdanovic  and Mark Rolles. 

The team hit off their 2015 preparation with a strong win against Bowral High school who they defeated 11-1. Following Bowral, 
they played Smiths Hill HS who the team ruthlessly beat 15-0. Moss Vale then turned their attention to Figtree High who they 

defeated 10-1 after employing the mercy rule at half time.  

This set up the South Coast final against Goulburn HS who the previous year, had come second in NSW. In the days leading up to 
the game, Moss Vale received the unfortunate news that one of their star players and a NSW CHS representative Max Hanrahan, 
had broken his leg playing. This left us with some problems of reorganising our team to cover Max‟s rock, solid defence and 
dangerous attacking probes during the games. It was a hard task for the boys and to their credit, they gave Goulburn a working 
over, although they eventually went down 4-1. Goulburn did go on to win the title as the best hockey school of NSW. After being 

defeated by Goulburn, this put Moss Vale High School on a much harder path to reach the top 8 and during the top 8 carnival itself. 

The team then faced up against a talented Gosford HS side. After a very tough game, Moss Vale scraped together a win to claim 

their 4th top 8 result. 

On September 9 and 10, the boys then travelled to Moorebank, Sydney to test themselves against the best in the state. The first 
game would be just that as they played last year‟s winner Tamworth. The boys had more than a fair share of opportunities but they 
just couldn‟t convert the chances that came their way. Even though Tamworth had fewer shots on goal, they did capitalise on these 
attacking raids and went on to win the game 2-0. It would have been easy for the boys to hang their head and give up on the 
remaining games. To their credit they came out and beat Bathurst HS 2-1. It was a great game to win as Bathurst had beaten them 

twice in the least four years.  

This set up a clash with Farrer HS to see which school would finish 5th or 6th. It was an enthralling game with both teams showing a 
high standard of skill and desperation. At full time the scores were locked at 1-1. This sent the game into extra time with both teams 
having to lose two players on the field. The extra space gave both sides their chance to win. Shots were saved on the line a few 
times by the Mossy team which in turn, sent the game into further extra time and a further two players being taken from the field. 
The 7 on 7 game was a very exciting spectacle with the ball travelling from one end of the field to the other. An indiscretion in the 
Farrer circle earned Moss Vale a penalty corner and a chance to finish the game one minute before entering penalty strokes. The 
ball was hit from the baseline by CHS South Coast representative Connor Tuddenham and the future of the team. Jack Donovan, 
captain and a NSW representative himself, collected the ball himself and drove a strong drag flick to the top of the net which the 
Farrer goalkeeper had no chance of stopping. The Moss Vale dugout jumped as one and was ecstatic to finally win the game 2-1 

and finish 5th in NSW. 

Congratulations to all the boys who showed a strong sense of commitment and purpose on the field. Next year, the team will lose 
eight Year 12 students. The loss of such an experienced group will have an impact on the team although with the talent coming 

through the junior school, it won‟t be long before we are competing again with the best schools in NSW again. 

Thanks to the following regarding help to the team. 

Barry Donovan-umpire duties  Carolyn Donovan-organisation/transport 
Sam Donovan-umpire duties  Mark Bisby-umpire duties 
Narelle Evans-umpire duties  Steve Tuddenham-umpire duties 
Mark Rolles for coming into the side for the top 8 at last minute notice. He even scored a great goal! 
Parents who helped out with transport over the year 
And lastly, to Mr Dubois, Mrs Wells and the nearly 60 cheering Moss Vale High School students who came down to Moorebank 

to cheer the team on. 

 

Mr Nash 
Coach 

 

Open Boys Hockey  -  5th in the State 
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Friday, 21 August 2015 

             

PRU WELCOMES SCHOOL-LEVEL NAPLAN IMPROVEMENT 

 

Member for Goulburn Pru Goward has welcomed school-level improvements shown by NAPLAN data, as 

parents across NSW receive their child’s results.  

Ms Goward said many schools across the state have returned improved student results and NSW has 

the highest NAPLAN participation rate nationally. 

“We are seeing some pleasing improvements at a school level and I applaud our fantastic teachers for 

continuing to work at such a high standard,” Ms Goward said. 

“NAPLAN provides important diagnostic data to help identify challenges for individual students and 

give valuable insights at a classroom, school and system level.  

“I encourage parents to use these results as the basis for a conversation with teachers about how they 

can work together to improve their child’s results.” 

Ms Goward said local schools had returned some very positive results.  

“Moss Vale High School Year 7 students have improved on previous results in numeracy,” Ms Goward 

said.  

“It’s very pleasing to see Moss Vale High School getting results substantially higher than in 2014 and 

previous years.” 

Highlights from the 2015 NAPLAN results for NSW include: 

 Highest mean scores of all states and territories for spelling in Years 5, 7 and 9; 

 Highest percentage of all states and territories of students in the top band for spelling across all 

year levels; 

 Highest percentage of all states and territories of students in the top band for numeracy for Years 

5, 7 and 9; and 

Significant increase in mean scores for Year 3 reading and for grammar and punctuation between 

2008 and 2015 

   

MEDIA: Electorate Office 4822 6444 
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Life is never dull when you‟re part of the CAPA Faculty and this term was no exception! 
 
We held two outstanding Community of Schools CAPA Concerts in Education Week that featured twelve schools over two 
consecutive nights. Over 400 students came together to present Music, Dance and Drama items to a capacity crowd. 
 
Year 12 actors confidently performed their HSC repertoire at the HSC Drama Trial Performance Night and then were examined on 
their HSC Individual and Group Projects in Week 7.  
 
Year 12 Visual Arts students completed their creative major works which were also due Week 7. Markers will visit the school early 
next term to examine the works. 
 
Year 12 Music students entertained the audience at the HSC Music Trial Performance Night and then were examined on their HSC 
Music Performances and Viva Voces in Week 9. 
 
Week 10 also saw our Year 12 students perform for the first and last time as a class at the Year 12 Graduation Ceremony. 
 
Three students performed in the Southern Stars Orchestra as part of the outstanding Southern Stars Extravaganza held in August.  
We commend Rebecca Coulter, Briana Handley and Jamie Lee for their performance in this amazing event. 
 
Jess Elliott, Briana Handley, Bronwyn Handley, Eleanor Handley, Emma Handley, Angus Hicban-Lee and Jamie Lee 
attended the popular South Coast Junior Music camp in Week 10 which culminated in a final camp concert on 17 September. 
 
We congratulate all our students on their achievements this term and look forward to more great work in Term 4. 

The Term That Was . . . . Photos from the CAPA Vault 

Max Hanrahan 

The Artist’s Chair  

(Pop, Me and Tim) 2015 

Collection of Works 

Natasha Burns 

Adorn My Body  

         2015 

     Drawing 
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Il Passato ѐ Sempre Presente (The Past is Always Present) 

2015 

Drawing 

Selina Iliani 
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Trepidation 2015  

Lauren Fahey 

Acrylic on paper 
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  MVASC 
 

 

 

The Moss Vale Amateur Swimming Club season is due to 

commence with registration night on Friday 9 October 2015. 

Swim Club nights are held each Friday, commencing at 6pm.  

(The season runs Term 4 & Term 1) 

The season is held at the Moss Vale War Memorial Aquatic 

Centre and is a fun, health activity for children of all ages. 

Membership fees for the 2015 – 2016 season is $40 for a single 

swimmer and $100 for a family. (plus pool entry) 

Enquiries to the president – Mat Froome.   

    Ph 0417 451947 
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On the 9 September, 7S and 8G went by bus down to the University of Wollongong (UOW) for a day. We left school 

at 8:15am for a long hour and 15-minute drive. When we arrived at the university, we split into our classes. 

When we got to the university, 7S met their mentors, Ash and Sarah. They gave us a tour of the university. We got to 
see some of the different buildings like the Gerard Sutton building and the Engineering building. We also got to see 

some of the UNI students‟ work in progress.  

There are so many cool features at UOW like a room with two footsball tables and a pinball machine. There was also 
a room with four X-Boxes. They call it “The Chill Room”.  There are also heaps of food courts and shops that the UNI 

students have access to. 

Towards the end of our day at UOW 7S made our own models of some of the buildings at the university such as the 
Mckinnon Building and the Food Court. I was in a group with Marisa, Amy and Courtney. We made our own model of 
the Food Court. There was a lot of Math involved, we had to determine the area of our zone and make sure our 
building did not take up more than one third on the area. In the end they all looked pretty amazing, some interesting 

inventions in my opinion.  

At the end of the day, we met back at the bus and went to McDonald‟s for lunch. 7S and 8G had an amazing day at 

Wollongong University and we would definitely go back anytime. 

 

Taylah Denford  7S 

In2Uni Visit 
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Congratulations to Nikki Vaughan, Year 9, who recently competed at the 

23rd National All Breeds Heifer Show held in Dubbo on 3 and 4 September.  

This is the second time Nikki has competed at this event. 

Whilst Nikki was representing herself, she was showing a Limosin X Angus 

steer bred by Bulloch Holdings, Braidwood, and prepared by the Whale 

family of Glenliam Farm Murray Greys near Dungog. 

Nikki competed as a part of a 14 strong team under the guidance of Annika 

Whale from Glenliam Farm and a current Agriculture student from Charles Sturt University in Wagga. 

Nikki competed in the commercial middle-weight steer class on Saturday, winning the class out of fifteen steers, and then going on to 

win Champion overall steer against three other well prepared steers.  Total number of steers in this section was approximately 40. 

On Sunday, students competed in the Paraders class.  A Paraders class is designed to determine the Parader who has prepared, 

presents and parades an animal before a judge most effectively. 

Nikki presented extremely well, and whilst her steer was a handful at times she was commended on her ability to settle her steer for 

the judge.  In addition, she was asked to answer questions by the judge regarding information on her steer to which she answered very 

confidently.  Nikki also gained a very well deserved fourth place against fourteen other competitors. 

Nikki was well supported by her family at the event. 

Paraders  
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CLEANING POSITIONS AVAILABLE  

Menzies Property Services is an Equal 

Opportunity Employer looking for honest 

and reliable workers to clean Schools in 

the Albion Park area. 

The positions are casual working morning 

and/or afternoon. 

Interested applicants must have a 

Working with Children Check before 

submitting Employment pack. You can 

apply for the WWCC at 

www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au or at any 

Roads and Maritime Office. 

Please contact Krystal Hilton to obtain 

further information and request an 

application pack to apply. 

Phone: 0419 336 746 

Email: 

krystalhilton@menziesgroup.com.au 

http://www.kidsguardian.nsw.gov.au
mailto:krystalhilton@menziesgroup.com.au


 27 

Moss Vale High Newsletter                                                                                                Issue 3 Term 3 

As John Steinbeck, Nobel Laureate in Literature, 
wrote: “No man really knows about other human 

beings. The best he can do is to suppose that they 
are like himself.” 

  
Getting to know another person, especially one from a different 

culture, can be exciting, challenging, and has its unique benefits. 
Department of Education-registered and approved Southern 

Cross Cultural Exchange (since 1983) is providing such a unique 
experience to help your children and family learn through 

bridging cultures, grow closer with one another, understand one 
another better and see the world in a new light.  

  
International exchange students from France, Germany, Italy, 
Japan, Finland, Denmark, Norway, Sweden and the USA are 

arriving in Australia to live as a local with volunteer Australian 
families and attend a local secondary school. The students, aged 
15 – 17, arrive from February 2016 for 3, 5, or 10 months and are 
fully insured, with their own pocket money. If you have a spare 

room or bed, and a place at the family table, why not be the 
“heart” of cultural exchange by becoming a volunteer host 

family?  
  

Expand your world for the whole family – all without any air 
tickets. Call S.C.C.E. now on 1800 500 501 or email 

scceaust@scce.com.au or visit www.scce.com.au and ask for our 
incoming student profiles, choose the nationality you prefer, and 

start having fun matching up your hobbies and interests.  
  

Capture the spirit of fun and friendship, and build your global 
cultural network. After all, it is different cultures that “make the 

world go „round” at the end of the day. 

Mittagong Blue Light 

Disco 

  

Venue: Mittagong RSL  

Date : Saturday 26 September  

Times : 4pm to 6.30 pm 

Cost : $5.00 per child 4 – 14 years 

Parents and children under 4 free.  

 

mailto:scceaust@scce.com.au
http://www.scce.com.au/
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High School Volunteer Projects Abroad 

Winter & Summer Programs 2015/16 

Our Two Week High School Volunteer Projects are a 

great way for students in Years 10 and  to take part in a 

constructive and worthwhile trip during their 

summer holidays. 

With volunteers typically aged 16-17, the trips 

combine cultural immersion with community focused 

volunteer work or work experience. 
 

High School Projects - Summer 2015/16 
Cambodia – Conservation & Community 

Fiji – Care & Community Village 

Nepal – Care & Community 

Nepal – Medicine & Healthcare 

Philippines – Disaster Relief 

Sri Lanka – Care & Community 

Running 3rd - 16th January 2016 
Cambodia – Care & Community 

Nepal – Care & Community 

Nepal – Medicine & Healthcare 

SUICIDE NOTES TALK TOO LATE 
When life throws some challenges your way, having a 
conversation is a good thing. It's a simple fact, but talking 
things through with someone you trust can mean the 
difference between staying in a dark place and giving yourself 
the opportunity to understand that things will get better.  
 
Men are pretty good at talking about sport, work, movies or 
the latest gadget, but we need to get better at talking about 
the significant stuff going on in our lives - things like losing a 
job, the breakdown of a relationship or becoming a father for 
the first time. These things happen to all of us, and for some, 
they prove challenging to the point where they have the 
potential to derail us. 
 
Tragically, for too many men, the first and only time they talk 
about how these changes have affected them is in a suicide 
note. So today, on World Suicide Prevention Day, we have a 
simple message - Men, we need to talk, especially when 
things get tough.  

 

http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/?utm_source=targeted_newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_content=main_article_findoutmore&utm_campaign=HSS%2BNewsletter#description
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/conservation-and-environment/conservation-and-community/cambodia/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/care/care-and-community-village-project/fiji/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/care/care-and-community/nepal/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/medicine-and-healthcare/medicine/nepal/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/building/disaster-relief/philippines/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/care/care-and-community/sri-lanka/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/care/care-and-community/cambodia/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/care/care-and-community/nepal/
http://www.projects-abroad.com.au/projects/high-school-projects/medicine-and-healthcare/medicine/nepal/
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at school 

All styles 

 

Contact Michael 

Griffiths  
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TO :   MOSS VALE HIGH       NOTE OF ABSENCE    

 

Date  :  ___________________ Address  :  _____________________________                                                                                        

  ________________________________ 

Roll Class  :  ______________ Year  :  ___________ 
 

Please excuse the absence of my son/daughter  :  _____________________________________ 

on  (dates)  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Total number of days absent  : ______________ 

The reason for the absence/s (this reason must be specific, not just "he/she was sick") :  ________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name  :  ______________________________ 

Parent Signature  :  ___________________________  Date sent  :  _______________ 

OFFICE USE ONLY  

CHANGED ON  

ERN  

EMERGENCY 

CARD 

 

BUS Co  

RECEIVED 

NEW BUS 

 

 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS / CONTACT DETAILS 

 

NAME  :...................................................................    Roll Class  :  ........ ....   Year  :   …. ....... 

NEW ADDRESS  :  ...............................................................................  PO BOX ..................... 

.................................................................................................................................................... 

New Phone No's  :  Home  :  ......................................    Work  (M) : ......................................... 

Mobile (M)  : ..........................  Work (F)  : ............................  Mobile  (F) :  .............................. 

Email :  ………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

DATE YOU CHANGED ADDRESS  :  .......................................................................................  

PARENTS / GUARDIANS NAMES YOU ARE LIVING WITH  :  

................................................................................................................................................................................ 

TO :   MOSS VALE HIGH       NOTE OF ABSENCE    

 

Date  :  ___________________ Address  :  _____________________________                                                                                        

  ________________________________ 

Roll Class  :  ______________ Year  :  ___________ 
 

Please excuse the absence of my son/daughter  :  _____________________________________ 

on  (dates)  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Total number of days absent  : ______________ 

The reason for the absence/s (this reason must be specific, not just "he/she was sick") :  ________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name  :  ______________________________ 

Parent Signature  :  ___________________________  Date sent  :  _______________ 


